Your name
Your address

Your MP’s name

Your MP’s address

Date

Dear

I’m writing to express my opposition to a reduction in the single-carriageway national speed limit from 60mph to 50mph on the following grounds:

1) There’s no evidence it will save lives. Despite confirming it’s considering the move, the Department for Transport has yet to provide a shred of evidence it will work. It has stated: ‘We will publish any relevant research alongside our consultation document later this year.’ 

2) It could actually increase accidents. Government figures show over 7,000 vehicles were involved in accidents while overtaking in 2007. Critics claim this will rise due to frustration with traffic moving at an inappropriately low speed. Overtaking accidents include high-profile crashes with multiple fatalities – in 2008 seven people died after single horrific smash described by police as the worst they had ever seen. 

3) The lower speed limit – and the new cameras used to police it – will no have no impact on drunk drivers, distracted drivers on their phones or sat-nav, reckless, careless or inconsiderate drivers. Government stats show the biggest single contributory factor in crashes in 2007 was failing to look properly. Historically the proliferation of speed cameras has been linked to a reduction in real officers policing the roads – so motorcyclist in particular have every reason to believe they will be put in danger by such plans.    

Yours sincerely

Your signature

Your name
